
East Hampton Arts & Culture Commission Meeting Minutes 

The East Hampton Arts and Cultural Commission Meeting was held on May 16, 7:30 p.m. at the Town Hall meeting room. There were seven members present Sheila Tomlinson, Shirley Brooks, Monica Kangley, Carol Lane, Val Bozzi, Melissa Pionzio and student liaison Steven Kelly. Kevin Gunning and Beth Sennett were not able to attend. 
Members read and approved the minutes from the April meeting. There was no public comment
Old Business 
A.      Members learned of the commission’s newest member appointed by the town council, Alan Hurst, who will replace Rachel Mansfield.  Hurst was not present and will not be available to attend the commission meetings until August. 
B.      Tri Fold Display Board – donated to the commission by Bob Berlin and given to the care of artist Ann White Sullivan who will embellish it with a commission logo. Ann donated her talents to the VFW and our commission. She will get the board back to us when it is finished. The Arts and Cultural portion of the logo will be will be centered in the middle of the board and enlarged so it will be seen from a distance. 
Members agreed to provide photos from events and try to collect club and organization brochure and pamphlets to put on the board. There was discussion on how to adhere the photos to the board. Melissa will ask Cathy Sirois to help print photos that have been emailed. We can experiment with what works best when we have the board in hand. 
C.     Report on Community Foundation of Middlesex County Sponsored Roundtable “Connecting State of Arts in CT” meeting which was attended by Carol and Monica last month in Middletown. Eric, a rep from the Shoreline Alliance was at the meeting and said he is interested in coming to one of our meetings.  The commission is under the umbrella of the Shoreline Alliance, and this group can help us advertise arts and cultural events in town.  It is up to us to provide the information. 

At the meeting Carol and Monica also learned that Diane Smith from Better Connecticut will be speaking at the River House in Haddam. Steven Kelly said the Shoreline Alliance met at the Gelston House last Thursday and had a brochure swap for tourist type organizations and businesses. Members agreed that we need to get on the Shoreline Alliance email list so we know when the meetings are. It would be good to have informational brochures from local arts and culture groups to share with the Alliance.  Eric from the Alliance also told them they give grants and have found that several smaller grants do more good to support more groups than a few big grants. Members wondered who can apply for these grants. Carol and Monica will contact Eric from the Shoreline Alliance. 

D.      Conducting a Community Cultural Assessment work kit discussion. Monica said she got the sense from the commission’s meeting minutes from last month that the kit is little overwhelming. The senior center and library have indicated to her that the success of an arts and culture assessment depends on personal contact with people rather than mailers and phone calls. Members agreed that we need a tool to use, like a survey, to learn what town members want or need. Questions such as what type of events they have they attended or enjoyed, what  is the needed in the town, what is missing, and how the commission can best serve the arts and culture community, were some of the suggestions from commission members to be included in the survey. We need to assess what is here, really reach out to the town’s groups as well as assess what people want or need arts and culturally. Then the data needs to be analyzed which is time-consuming.  Members liked the kit’s sample letter to town officials and boards and the sample questionnaire, both of which can be tweaked to our needs. The town has many artists that could be included in this process.  The letter to town officials/clubs should state what our commission is, what our goal is and what we are trying to do with the needs assessment, ask for help, The letter should stress  what the goal of the commission is, and  stress that this is a long term project. Some of the questions could be tailored to specific groups, theater, antiques, performance, art, music. The questionnaires could be distributed at our informational booths and during performance group shows, art shows, events etc. 

We could invite members of the public to attend our meetings, specifically when we have something to present, and ask for feedback on. 

During our next meeting, members agreed to compile a list of groups and individuals in town that we can target and put together a survey using the one in a kit as a guide on page 8 and 12. Write on it, cross things out, add ideas. 

E.       Commission’s 2013-2014 Budget – The budget was approved. The town manager had requested $1000 on our behalf. Melissa agreed to stay on as secretary, without pay. Kevin Gunning had agreed to help with the graphics, Monica will ask him if he is still interested in doing so. 

[bookmark: _GoBack] New Business 
A.      Friends of the Village meeting. There is a big Strawberry Festival coming up in June and members of this village group collected money for a billboard on Route 9 that promotes the village. They also do occasional ads in the Rivereast to drive business to the village. CT tourism Day is June 8, the same day as the festival. There is a new cupcake shop coming to the village and a new florist shop is open.  The owner of an apartment building in the village is advertising retail space and luxury apartments. The coffee shop is thriving and offers live music on the weekends. There is a new owner for the Wink Boutique and the other shops seem to be doing well. 

C.      Steven Kelly has been appointed to the state’s Still Revolutionary advertising campaign to promote tourism and the arts in Connecticut! He said it is a goal of the group to offer grants to small towns through this initiative. The Still Revolutionary board has nine members who are stipend paid. Steven is the youngest  of the 15-16 member board. Another goal of the group is to link the towns with the state web site which would list all the things that are available from an arts and culture standpoint.  The web site will help tourists and residents in Connecticut to plan their weekends. One person would be responsible for sending information to the state for this web site listing. The contact person is Rhonda Olisky whose contact information is on the CTvisit site. 

D.      Steven also mentioned that Paul’s and Sandy’s Pumpkintown will be included in an arts and culture commercial for the Still Revolutionary campaign. They will be staging a mock Pumpkintown in August for the commercial shoot. Groups in town can be part of this Still Revolutionary initiative but the group has to be approved according to the state’s criteria. Being part of the initiative would show that the state endorses a particular group or initiative. Steven suggested that we have that logo on our own commission brochures when we get them made. The state will also help distribute group’s brochures. 

6.     Commissioners reports – Sears Park Gazebo to be dedicated on June 2 at 1 p.m.  The event features Boxcar Lilies and acoustic group and Lucky Bob the magician for entertainment. Construction at the park is almost complete.  The Gazebo may be used for planned events such as theater in the park, acoustic groups, magic shows, movie nights.

7.       Event: Historical Society Christmas Tree Raffle tickets will be sold starting June 1 with the drawing on July 13 at Old Home Day. Goodspeed Celebration/Family Day is June 15 featuring tap dancing, costuming and more, held 10:15 a.m. to 1 p.m.  Admission is free. Sheila also provided an educational opportunities information sheet for educators.  The East Hampton Art Association art show will be held June 1; June 8 is the village Strawberry Fest; June 15, is the Goodspeed family day. 

8.       No public comment
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

